Graduate Programs Council (GPC) 

Minutes for November 5, 2008

Attendance: Present – DaCosta, B. Leake, D.Leake, Ball, Hydro, Speaker, Seto.

Approval of Minutes from October 15, 2008: The minutes were unanimously approved. 

Report from the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies (Assistant Dean Hydro): Graduate column is now available featuring interviews with graduate students and other pertinent information for the graduate students. Office of Graduate Studies is collecting the information from other NJ higher education institutions (e.g., Seton Hall, Monmouth, Rider, Rutgers, Stockton, Kean, Rowan, Montclair) regarding a compensation for graduate assistantships. Dean Hydro will provide a summary of the gathered information at a future meeting. In addition, information on the availability of graduate housing will be collected. 

Announcements

D.Leake and DaCosta (tentative) will attend the CAP meeting next Wednesday (1:55pm in Forcina Hall) to discuss the GPC’s current work with the CAP members. D.Leake invited other GPC members to join this meeting if they are interested. 

Old Business 

HPEM MAT course syllabi: D.Leake informed Dr. Farrell of GPC’s decision to approve the course syllabi with some modifications. Dr. Farrell has been asked to submit the revised course syllabi to the GPC in order to finalize the approval process. 

New Business

Overview of PeopleSoft (Bonnie Schmidt, Nita Ball): PeopleSoft is a fully integrated system encompassing student information (e.g., admissions and financial status, degree plan, GPA, etc.).  It is user friendly, especially to students. PeopleSoft should become available for its use in the spring semester 2009.  

a. PeopleSoft will replace TESS, ARTIE, and SIS

b. Up to date degree check feature is available indicating the courses a student has completed and the courses he/she needs to take to fulfill the degree requirement. 

Note: Administrators and faculty who are granted with access to “milestone” and/or “exception” features of the program can also set up a tracking system for non-degree requirements (e.g., certification or state requirements). 

c. PeopleSoft will allow students to keep track on the courses they have taken and the courses they still need to take to fulfill their degree requirements. Students can also use the “shopping cart” feature to identify the courses they need take for future semesters. However, putting the courses into the “shopping cart” feature does not hold a spot for course registration. The feature simply let students know which course they have not yet taken and need to take it to meet degree requirements. 

d. There will be changes to the current terminology. First, “credit” (graduate level) and “course” (undergraduate level) will be referred to as “unit” in PeopleSoft. For example, three units at the graduate level translates to three credits, whereas, three units at the undergraduate level translates to three courses. Second, the terms “career,” “program,” and “plan” are referred to as student status (undergraduate or graduate), school, and major/minor/certification respectively. In addition, current program codes will be different in PeopleSoft. 

GPC members expressed their appreciation to Ball and Schmidt for the information. D.Leake proposed the idea of offering a PeopleSoft information session to graduate coordinators when the program is available in spring. 

Culminating Program Requirement

Assistant Dean Hydro provided the GPC members a copy of the Manual of thesis guidelines for graduate programs. The GPC will review and discuss the requirements for thesis and contents in the manual at the next meeting (November 19, 2008). 

Respectfully submitted, 

Atsuko Seto

